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NAESB continues coordination efforts with NERC and EIDSN, Inc. regarding the PFV enhanced congestion management process.  This effort seeks to improve the congestion management procedures of the Eastern Interconnection through the use of real-time data submitted to the Interchange Distribution Calculator (IDC), a tool that assists reliability coordinators in the implementation of the NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant Business Practice Standards and the NERC Reliability Standards related to the Transmission Loading Relief Procedure.  EIDSN, Inc. is the organization responsible for management of the IDC tool and is currently conducting a field trial on the PFV related changes to the IDC tool made to reflect the NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant Business Practice Standards developed in support of the effort.  The eighteen-month field trial began in September 2017.
The EIDSN, Inc. IDC Steering Committee will be meeting this month to review a report prepared by the EIDSN, Inc. IDC Working Group on the PFV field trial results and consider a vote to formally conclude the field trial.  EIDSN, Inc. has indicated that it expects later this month to make available to NAESB the final report on the PFV field trial.  The NAESB WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) will evaluate this report to determine if there are any necessary revisions to the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards.  Additionally, the NERC Operating Reliability Subcommittee will evaluate the information concerning the reliability metrics although no adverse impacts to reliability are expected.  Regardless if further modifications to the standards are made, the NAESB WEQ Executive Committee must vote by a super majority to approve the recommendation before the standards can be submitted to NAESB membership for ratification.  If ratified, the standards will be incorporated into the next version of the NAESB WEQ Business Practice Standards and filed with the Commission.
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